We held our 2014 Annual General Meeting on Tuesday September 2nd , in the ‘Railway’ PH, Witham (opposite the station), at 8:00pm. An excellent turnout of 19 members heard the committees reports indicating that we have had our best year so far.

Membership increased for the 13th consecutive year. 

Our financial position was the best its ever been and we increased our assets by a large event tent and a couple of trained first aiders thanks to Kevin Payne, also some event tables were purchased with a grant from the TRA and we have a small tent for kit at XC races. 

We had our best turnout in the cross country season  with 59 members and 8 juniors taking part:

  Essex league (47 entries) 
women 16th , men 13th  individual age groups: dan 25, leighton 34, dave 4, greg 11, brian 3

  53-12 league  (92 entries + 14 junior)
women 3rd , men 4th , junior 11th , overall 4th in pool B

  Mid essex league (111 entries) women 5th , men 5th 

Essex county champs  (22 entries) Our womens V45 road relay team of Paula, Lorna and Sharon won a county silver medal, and the V35 team of Lucy, Anne and Katy were 5th. 

We had our most prolific year for trail races (24 and counting) thanks to Dave, Yan, Clare, Howard and Kevin.

In the first Saltmarsh 75 event our relay team was 2nd and we had three individual runners who completed the full course.
Committee changes:
Dan is standing down as XC manager, Leighton Williams (and  Ian “clipboard” Foskew) will share the role with help from Diana Pettifer who will collect your names for entry at each cross country event by our flag, so make her your first port of call.

Kelly Williams is standing down as membership secretary, Sylvia Game is going to take over, you'll be hearing from her soon about your club membership and again early next year for your England Athletics registration.

Paul Scrivener is going to take over the XC championships administration as well as continuing with the Trail championships.

Kevin Payne and Paul Scrivener are going to look at creating a new club website.

Clare Phillips is going to liase with other clubs in an effort to create a new Relay event in the Stour valley.

Dave Game will research all the local pubs for a good value xmas meal (Well, someone's got to do it!)

Leighton Williams is looking after the Essex Way Relay teams this year.

Katy Rehal is looking after the Saltmarsh 75 relay team this year.

